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Dear St. Raphael School Families, 
 

Hard to believe but another Open House for St. Raphael School is upon us. Next Sunday, January 29th you are all invit-
ed to come over to school following the 10am Mass and see some of the wonderful things happening in our classrooms. 
All of our teachers will be there, there will be lots of student work to view, and we will be giving school tours to prospec-
tive new families.  
 

This Open House is our biggest day of marketing the school each year, and it takes the entire parish and school commu-

nity to make it successful. WE NEED YOUR HELP! These are some of the things you can do to help us show our best 
selves on this important day: 

 Talk to EVERYONE you know in the parishes whose schools are closing, and personally invite them to come to our 

Open House next Sunday from 11am to 3pm. We MUST try to make sure those folks know that SRA is the best 
school in South City and we are here to stay. 

 Talk to ANYONE you know who might be interested in finding a school for their family, and personally invite them to 

our Open House. Talk to family, neighbors, friends, co-workers, business associates, people at the grocery store, peo-
ple in the park…! 

 Come to Open House with your family and plan to stay for a while. Visit your kids’ classrooms and chat with teach-

ers. Come down to the cafeteria to get your Registration Packet and stay for a while to enjoy some of Mrs. Ruggieri’s 
famous chili and nachos. Pay attention to the prospective families coming down to the cafeteria and be friendly; in-
vite them to come and sit with you, and make them feel WELCOME! 

 Put an SRA Open House sign in your yard and/or neighborhood. We will have the signs available in the school office 

for you to pick up and display. We want to see them EVERYWHERE! 

 When you see SRA postings on Facebook, please SHARE them - we can reach many more people that way! 

 Most important, focus on the POSITIVE! No school is perfect including SRA, but we are ALWAYS striving for im-

provement. Think about why you send your kids to St. Raphael School and what makes it special for your family. 
That is the message and image we want to project! 

 

Open House is just one component of marketing for our school, and I am pleased to tell you that there is a renewed spirit 
at SRA to promote our wonderful school. I would encourage us to look to another Catholic school for inspiration, one 
that is hands-down the master of marketing and branding, and that is the University of Notre Dame. Marketing and 
Branding and Notre Dame are 24/7 activities, and they are so intertwined with the culture of the school that you hardly 
realize that marketing is happening. It all starts there with an intense pride in the school. And as a parent of a recent 
Notre Dame graduate, I can tell you that it is most certainly NOT a perfect place, But the pride in being part of the Notre 
Dame family, and the belief that there is something greater at work there than merely classes and football - this is the 
magic that is Notre Dame. This pride and magic is evident in every building, every sign, every interaction with students 
and adults on campus...Welcome to Notre Dame; We’re glad you’re here; How can we help you today? Everyone looks and 
behaves their best. Visitors walk away feeling very lucky to have been at Notre Dame that day, understanding that it is 
indeed a special place, and they can’t wait to return.  
 

This very intentional branding is something that we can replicate at St. Raphael, on a smaller scale of course. We have 
much to be proud of at St. Raphael School. We are an active faith community, attending Mass 4 out of 5 days each week, 

with lively and engaging music at our Thursday Masses led by students. We are proud to continue the tradition of pray-
ing a decade of the Rosary each day after Mass, with the knowledge that this tradition was started as a way to pray for a 
fellow student and turned into a clear demonstration to students about the power of prayer. We are making academic 
gains in every subject area every single year as evidenced by our rising standardized test scores. We have scores of extra-
curricular activities for all students, and we have active, busy classrooms with high academic expectations. And we are a 
happy, friendly school where we all know, love, and care for each other. That is the story we should be telling all the 
time. That is what we should be marketing and branding. And then our visitors to St. Raphael will feel very lucky to have 

been at SRA that day, understanding that SRA is indeed a special place, and they will feel like they can’t wait to return. 
 

Thanks in advance for your support at Open House next Sunday, and I look forward to seeing all of you there! 
 

Peace, 
Kim Vangel 
Principal 
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Hello! My name is Grace and I am in Seventh Grade. For my Service Project this year, I am collecting  

aluminum tab tops which are the aluminum tops found on the tops of aluminum soda cans. These 

are for the Ronald McDonald House of St. Louis.  The Ronald McDonald house helps those in fara-

way cities who are in need heath care in St. Louis.  It is also a place for families who need a place to 

stay near the hospital. The Ronald McDonald house takes the tabs to a recycling company and the 

recycling company gives back 100% of the money. I have set up some containers by the main office 
for you to drop off any donations you have. I will be doing this project from September 19th 2016 to 

March 19th 2017. Thank you for your generosity and remember to bring in your tab tops. 

New! * Again! * New! * Again! * New! * Again!  

Gifted Resource Council’s Saturday Learning Labs 

Enrolling Now for the Winter 2017 Session:  

February 4, 11, 18, 25 March 4, 11 9:30-11:00 & 11:10-12:40 

 Currently Offered at Wydown Middle School 6500 Wydown Blvd. in Clayton 

 There is Something for Everyone, Preschool through 8th Grade!  

Sample Class Titles Include: 

*Who Says Science Fair Projects Are Only for the Big Kids?! *Science Experiments for Fun and Feeding! 

*How Is It Made? *Create Your Own Picture Book! *Bodysmart Anatomy *Engineering & Problem Solving 

*Cooking: Merriment with Math *Codes & Ciphers for Colonial Spies *Checkmate! *Harry Potter *Experiment 

in the Biomedical Sciences *Courts and Trials *Put Yourself in the (Statistics) Game! *Robotics Technology 

Using LEGO® MINDSTORMS® EV3 Kits *I Survived! Fatal Flaws & Disasters *Revolutions through History 
...and MORE!...  

Parenting Classes Offered at 11:10-12:40 – Note the time!  

Call GRC for a Complete Brochure: 314-962-5920 or visit www.giftedresourceco   

 

"During the first half of the school year, the PTA raised $680 from Box Tops and  

Shoparoo.  Thank you to everyone who participated in these fundraisers!  Please plan to 

join us for the most exciting fundraiser of the year - the annual PTA Trivia Night will be 

held on February 4th."hanks. 

Catholic Schools Week is quickly approaching!  On Thursday, February 2nd, the Service Club will be facilitating 

a “Day of Service” for students PreK-8th.  The Service Club is asking for each student to contribute $3 

by Wednesday, January 25th to help fund supplies.  During our Day of Service, students will be creating First 

Responder “Survival Kits”, lunch bags for the homeless, and more!  Please send your $3 per student in an enve-

lope marked CSW Service Club. We greatly appreciate your support in making this Day of Service and living out 

the mission of Christ a success! 
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Daily Mass Time: 

8:00am Grades K - 8 

Monday - Thursday 

Benediction 2:00pm 

First Friday of the 

month 

Calendar                                        Announcements 

January Birthdays 

 

Liam Fahy-24 
Mitchell Jugo-25 

Brody Oliver-25 

Lucy Oliver-25 

Michael Menendez-27 

Hannah Trachsel-28 

Joey Sweitzer-31 
Mrs. Berns-31 

July ½ Birthdays 

 

Lucca LoBello-20 
Aiden Stawizynski-22 

Morgan Kiel-23 

John Winkelmann-24 

Hazel Dougherty-28 

Miss Diane-28 

Carter Teeter-30 
Hanley Erdtmann-30 

Mrs. Martin-31 

 
Jan. 23 – 3:15-5:00pm STEAM Club K-3  
Jan. 24 – 3:15-5:00pm STEAM Club 4-8 
Jan. 25-29  8th Grade Pro-Life Pilgrimage  
Jan. 25 - 3:15-4:30pm SRA Schola Rehearsal in Church 
Jan. 26 – 7:00-8:30pm Confirmation Parent & Student  

Meeting - Rectory 
 

Jan. 29 – 10:00 Family Mass &11:00-3:00 
      Open House – Catholic Schools Week 
      Registration for 2017 - 2018 

       Scholastic Book Fair all week 
Jan. 30 - Parent Appreciation Day & Faith Formation Day 
Jan. 30 - 3:15-5:00pm STEAM Club K-3  
Jan. 31 - Teacher Appreciation Day 
Jan. 31 - 2:00pm Spelling Bee in gym 
Jan. 31 – 3:15-5:00pm STEAM Club 4-8 
Feb. 1 - Student Appreciation Day & Family Group Trivia 
Feb. 2 - Service Day 
Feb. 3 - Grandparent’s Day - dismissal at 12:00pm 

       Preschool is open 
 
 

Save the Date! 

Father-Daughter Snowflake Dance 
February 11, 2017 

All girls K-8 at SRA are invited. 

Invitations coming soon. 
Sponsored by the Girl Scouts. 

All School Mass 

8:00am 

January 26 

Weekday Mass 

4th Grade Planning 
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Seventh Graders are in charge of safety patrol at the corner of Bishops Place and Highfield.  

Students should arrive by 7:30 in the morning and again in the afternoon at 3:10. 

Thank you!          3rd quarter patrol schedule: 
  

Week of January 23 
 

Will & Gillian 

Lucy & Jenna 

RECESS/LUNCH DUTY  

Want to spend an hour during the day helping out at recess or lunch duty at St. Raphael? We would love your 

assistance! The times of lunch and recess are as follows: 11:10am Preschool goes to lunch—11:15-11:40am   

(K-3) - 11:45-12:05pm Lunch (4-8).  All volunteers must have completed their Protecting God’s Children  

requirements. If you can help, please email Lori Stawizynski at loristaw76@yahoo.com 
  

Monday, January 23  Marti F. & Danielle C. 

Tuesday, January 24  Stephanie K. & Mary Anne P. 

Wednesday, January 25  Candice O. & Bobbie S. 

Thursday,  January  26  Leslie S. & Susie I. 

Friday,  January 27  Gary P. 

Recess Update – Angela Cierpiot 
 

 

The crazy Missouri weather threw our recess time into crazy changes. We've been bundling like 

Eskimos for outside. We also learned how to create heat in our muscles by exercising to warm up 

on the cold days.  Then into the tropical heat of our gym for indoor days. We had fun dance par-

ties and basketball to shake out the boredom. The kids have responded so well to all the switch-

ups.  See you at recess.   

STUCO 

 

January 4th - 27th - Winter Wonderwear!  Please gather all your gently used coats, hats, scarves, and mittens, 

and bring them to school for Winter Wonderwear.  St. Patrick's Center is particularly in need of New Underwear 

and gently used or new socks.  Thanks! 

 

                          January 29 - February 3 - Catholic Schools Week 
 

Sunday, January 29 - 10:00 Mass and School Open House 

Monday, January 30 - Parent Appreciation Day and Faith Formation Day 

Tuesday, January 31 - Teacher Appreciation Day and Spelling Bee 

Wednesday, February 1 - Student Appreciation Day and Family Group Trivia 

Thursday, February 2 - Service Day 

Friday, February 3 - Grandparents Day 

READING ROCKS! 

 

Get ready for the St. Raphael the Archangel School’s Book Fair. Scholastic books will be available in our cafeteria. 

Opening Day is Open House, Sunday, January 29 from 11:00am – 3:00pm.  Mrs. Franz will be selling 

books during lunch hours January 30 thru February 2.  The LAST DAY is Friday, February 3 on 

Grandparent’s Day from 9:00-12:00.  Thank you for supporting our school. 
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Mrs. Diane Gewinner: Learning Consultant 
 

A New Year full of possibilities! 
 

Remember to replenish your child's school supplies and help them to keep being organized for school success!! 
 

As we being this New Year it is also a good time to be checking out the APPS that your child uses. 

This is the updated list of DANGEROUS APPs.  This list was found on the website EDUCATEEMPOW-

ERSKIDS.ORG. 
 

TINDER        DOWN          BLENDER      KIK MESSENGER      WHISPER     AFTER SCHOOL 

YIK YAK        POOF             OMEGLE      SNAPCHAT      ASK.fm         VOXER             YOUNOW  

Mrs. Kim Westrich: Art 
 

Second Grade students are looking at everyday items in a different way to express themselves through art.  

Students will be repurposing objects to make artworks. They will learn about gadget prints and found object  

artwork. We will discuss how to repurpose objects and why artists would use found objects to create art. 
 

If you have any objects at home that we could repurpose for our art, please donate them to the art room. Objects 

such as, buttons, caps, straws, broken or old toys (small) make good artwork. 

Mrs. Peggy Martin: Physical Education & Art Grades Pk-3 
 

This week in PE we are ice skating and playing hockey with wax paper skates.  The students are having 

a great time, but finding out how difficult hockey can be.  This is a fun way to slow them down and help 

them learn the mechanics of the game.  The Preschool and Kindergarten will use the skates and sticks 

separately. 

Have a great week. 

Mr. John Bruno: Physical Education—Grades 3-8 
The students will continue with basketball skills. This week I will introduce a couple new activities that the  

students will hopefully enjoy. We will also work more in small groups that will give each student more 

repetitions. A lead-up game we began last week was enjoyed by all students who had the chance to 

participate.  
 

As always, I will continue the first part of my class with some form of conditioning activities. I feel 

that conditioning activities are important for each student to help build up their stamina. 

Mrs. Caroline Zarinelli: 
 

Headin' West 
 

The Third Graders are headin' west studying the Oregon Trail of the 1840's through music and drama. They are 

learning about the Washington, Montana, Idaho, and Oregon territories and the challenges the pioneers 

had to face to get there. America and England agreed that Oregon would belong to the country that 

could get most of its people living in the new land. The students are learning how to build a fire in the 

prairie, what the pioneers ate, and how to make butter in a covered wagon. They are even going to have 

a hoe down! 



 

First Grade News: Mrs. Louise Balicki-Smith 
 

First Grade just finished learning about animal classification in  

Science.  We are applying our knowledge of classification to the BBC 

Planet Earth series.  Students are watching the series, selecting an  

animal, classifying and drawing it based on their learning.  Additionally, students are working on a project at 

home to create an animal book filled with facts and examples of insects, amphibians, reptiles, mammals, fish and 

birds.  Our brains are alive with Science! 

 

Miss Chris Preschool Room B 
 

Since our week was shortened last week due to the “ice storm” and we have a short week this 

week, we are continuing with our Ocean theme. The Bears have been extremely interested 

and passionate about exploring Ocean life, so we wanted to take their lead in continuing our  

exploration.  

Kindergarten News: Miss Abby Morris & Mrs. Doyle 
 

Hello SRA Community, 

 

Yesterday, Kindergarten learned about Martin Luther King Junior. We continue to learn new 

things about shapes, place value and ways to build numbers. We are looking forward to Catholic 

Schools week! 

 

Second Grade News: Miss Stephanie Amsler 
 

This week Second Grade is working with words that have consonant digraphs (ch, th, sh, and wh). We know that 

consonant digraphs are two letters that work together to make one sound. We are also reviewing irregular plural 

nouns and then moving on to collective nouns. We will also begin reading more non-fiction text so we continue to 

build on our knowledge of comparing and contrasting two texts. 
 

In Math we continue to work with three-digit numbers when adding. We are learning how to represent these 

numbers using base ten blocks and in expanded form. This will help us more clearly see how re-

grouping works with larger numbers. We also practiced some mental math by adding 1, 10 and 100 

to a given three-digit number. The snow day last Friday caused us to alter our plans for receiving 

an indoor plant for our classroom. We are excited to have rescheduled the plant's arrival for this 
Friday. Stay tuned for updates about the progress of our indoor plant!  
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Miss Molly Preschool Room A 
  

 

I hope everyone stayed safe during the ice storm and enjoyed some time off. In Preschool A we will 

be learning how to sort items and also do some A B patterns. We are sorting items such as fruit, 

shapes kangaroos and vehicles of transportation. To make some patterns we have used shapes, 

made ice cream cones and the tentacles of an octopus. We will also be learning about the letter A 

and use one of my favorite books, Alphabet Mystery. We will also use our alphabet center to help 

us with the Alphabet.      Thank you and have a blessed day 



 

Mrs. Christy Connor: Social Studies & Religion (6-7-8)   
 

English: 

Students in Grades Six, Seven, and Eight will complete their study of different forms of sentences this 

week.  They will then begin to learn about or review the kinds of nouns, including common, proper, compound, 

collect, concrete and abstract. 
 

Social Studies: 

Grade Six students are beginning a unit on the various African kingdoms of the past. 

Grade Seven students are completing their study of the American Revolution and will begin to learn about the 

United States Constitution. 

Grade Eight students will be completing their study of World War II.  This will be followed by learning about the 
Cold War. 
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Miss Patti Woods: Social Studies, Science, English (4-5)  
 

The Fifth Graders took a wonderful trip to the Old Chain of Rocks Bridge for Eagle Days. We were able to see a 

few eagles in the wild, but we were also able to see two that were being rehabbed up close. They are such majestic 

symbols of our country. It was a great day! In Fifth Grade English we are working on capitalization and punctua-

tion. We also did a lesson on interjections. In Social Studies we will be working on the processes of our govern-

ment, such as the branches of our government and what they are responsible for. In Science, we are going to be 

reviewing all we learned about force and motion. 
 

In Fourth Grade English we are focusing on adjectives. Our main area of study in Social Studies is the Louisiana 

Purchase and the Westward Expansion and how it has affected our country. In Science we are looking at force 

and motion, though not as in depth as with the Fifth Grade.  

Miss Amanda Imo: Reading, Math (4-5) 
 

Fifth Grade:  In Religion the students have been studying the parts of the Mass.  We have made it to the end and 

are focusing on the Concluding Rites.   During Math the students are focusing on multiples, divisibility rules, ex-

ponents and factors all to help prepare for the upcoming chapters on fractions.  The students read a section from 

one of Laura Ingalls Wilder famous books. We concentrated on finding the mood in the story and also how to 

draw conclusions.  
 

Fourth Grade:  The Fourth Graders are continuing their work with dividing large numbers.  With practice, the 

students are getting much more efficient.  During Reading the students are working with their story “The Turtle 

Who Wanted to Fly.”  This week they acted as if they were a play critic and wrote a review of the play.   

Third Grade News: Ms. Susan Polson 
 

Third Grade is trying very hard to continue being role models for the Early Childhood Floor students.  Somedays 

they need reminders but they are rising to the occasion on other days.  This Friday we are celebrating Pro-Life by 

being extra quiet in the halls and at school. It is our way of respecting life and paying our respect to the unborn. 

We have begun work on Unit 4 in English with descriptive adjectives and limiting adjectives.  In Math we are 

working with three and six times tables.  We know how important it is to memorize those basic facts so we can 

use our multiplication facts for story problems.  We have already begun preparing for Grandparent’s Day Mass on 

Friday, February 3! 



 

Mrs. Jennifer Runiewicz: Literature (6-7-8) 
 

Literature: Students continue to surge through our Holocaust novels.  We are learning about the difficult  

decisions and situations surrounding the victims of the Holocaust and the character that was built in each  

person because of those situations.  Please ask your student to share the stories of those they are learning about. 

 

Vocabulary Workshop schedule should be taped/stapled to their vocabulary book cover or in their assignments 

books.  I've also shared the schedule with each of them on Google Drive. Our Unit 9 spelling a vocabulary test will 

be Wednesday, February 1st. 

Mrs. Laura Berns: Science (6-7-8) Standard Math (6-7-8) 

Miss Ashley Schaaf: Science (6-7-8) Challenge Math (6&7) Algebra 8 

 

 

6th - 8th MATH 

In challenge math this week... 

Sixth Grade is finishing up chapter 4 over tables and graphs. They will take their test Wednesday, and will move 

on to Chapter 5 at the end of the week. 
 

Seventh Grade is finishing up Chapter 5 over ratios and proportions. We will review and they will take their 

test on Thursday.  
 

Eighth Grade is finishing up Chapter 7 over systems of equations and inequalities. We will be reviewing on 

Thursday and they will take the test next Monday. 
 

 

In Standard Math this week... 

Sixth Grade is wrapping-up our lesson on identifying geometric figures and is beginning to plot points on a  

coordinate plane.  
 

Seventh Grade is finishing up solving and identifying proportional relationships. They will be moving on to  

similar figures and scale drawings.  
 

Eighth Grade is continuing to solve systems of equations using substitution and elimination. We are finding that 

the Simple Solutions help pages are a great resource.   
 

6th - 8th SCIENCE 

Eighth Grade is finishing up Chapter 3 in Chemical Interactions. This covers acids, bases, and solutions. They 

will take their test on Wednesday and work on Science Fair at the end of the week. 
 

Seventh Grade just completing a lab activity. They had to create a water filter using gravel, sand, charcoal,  
nylon, coffee filters, cotton and a water bottle. Check out St. Raphael's Facebook page for some fun pictures.  
 

Sixth Grade is continuing to investigate different types of mammals. This week we are digging into reptiles and 
fishes.  
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St. Raphael the Archangel PTA   Seventh Annual  Marcia Matreci   Memorial Trivia Night  

 
 

 WHEN  

Saturday, February 4, 2017  

¨ Doors open at 6:30 PM  

¨ Trivia starts at 7:00 PM  

  

WHERE  

St. Raphael the Archangel Gym  

6000 Jamieson Avenue / St. Louis, MO 63109  

An incredibly fun PTA fundraiser - reserve your table now! 

 

ALL-INCLUSIVE PRICING  
 

 

 

 

 

RESERVATIONS  

 

 

 

SRA Rectory  

6047 Bishops Place  

St. Louis, MO 63109  

314.352.8100 

 

  

Table Name: __________________________________________________ 

  

Contact Name , Number, & Email:___________________________________  

 

Table Mebers:________________________________________________  
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Important Additional Information  

e and 
Parish Employees Endowment Fund. These funds may be awarded in addition to the other scholarships listed. Families may have mul-
tiple children receiving scholarships.  

 

o High School Students are required to submit an essay and contact information for two references at the time of application to be con-
sidered for the Beyond Sunday Fellows Program.  

Beyond Sunday Fellow.  

 the 

other from a teacher or principal.  
Beyond Sunday Fellows Program, please visit www.ttef-stl.org.  

o Proof of residency (St. Louis City residents only): ONE of the following documents  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
o Proof of Income (see table below) 

Type of Income ONE of the Following Proofs are Required for EVERY Type of Income 

You Receive 

Adjusted Gross Income (Wages from employment and all other income report-

ed on Federal Taxes) 

  

 

 If you do not file taxes you may submit… 

 

OR 

your spouse 

  

If applicable, please provide proof of any supplemental income your family is receiving. 

Business Income NOTE: If this income is already claimed on your taxes, do not list the 

amount as additional Business Income on your application and do not 

submit additional documentation or your income will be calculated high-

er than it should be. 

stating your total earnings 

  

Child Support   

name 

 If not court ordered, you may submit… 

 

  

Public Assistance Cash   

 

 OR 

 

  

Food Stamps 

Social Security/SSI 

Unemployment/Worker’s Comp 

Other (includes but is not limited to adoption or foster subsidies, tui-

tion support from family, friends, or employer) 

  

provide notarized letters from your employer, family/friends providing 

financial assistance stating the annual amounts. 

  


